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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

Dear Families, 

We have an eventful and exciting term coming up. There are several planned 

learning opportunities including various incursion and external excursions. 

We are immensely proud of our ability as a small school to be able to provide 

our students with so many diverse experiences to support their learning and 

wellbeing. This aligns with our overarching school vision that can be found on 

the next page. This includes our goal of graduating students that will… 

-Have high expectations of themselves 

-Develop quality leadership skills 

-Be both literate and numerate across multi-disciplines 

-See education as a journey and value lifelong learning 

-Be critical thinkers and effective problem solvers 

-Be able to take risks in their learning 

-Have a growth mindset 

-Be able to transfer their skills to the real world 

-Be emotionally intelligent 

-Be able to effectively choose and use the relevant technology to enhance 

learning 

-Affect positive change as a global citizen 

-Explore and develop their skills across multi-disciplines 

 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

John Mifsud  

 

August 3rd, 2023 

Key Dates 

--- 

Swimming Program P/1, 

P/1B & 2/3 

Monday 7th – Friday 18th 

August 

-- 

SWPBS Family Night 

Thursday 10th August 

--- 

Science Week 

Monday 14th – Friday 18th 

August 

--- 

Animal Land Children’s 

Farm 

 – P/1 excursion 

Thursday 31st August 2, 

2023 

--- 

Book Week Celebration 

Friday 1st September 

--- 

Last Day Term 3  

Early dismissal 2:15pm 

Friday 15th September 

--- 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL UPDATE 

Dear Families,  

Just a reminder about some upcoming events at APS: 

Camp update! 

It’s official, Grade 3-6 camp will be going ahead as planned. Thanks so much to the families who have locked in their child’s place 

by paying a $50 deposit. The total cost per child will be $311 and we encourage families to continue making payments towards this 

cost in the lead up to camp. All camp payments must be finalised by the 15th September (last day of this term). More information 

about camp will be communicated via Compass in the coming days. 

School Wide Positive Behaviour Support family night 

On Thursday 10th August, we’ll be hosting a SWPBS family information night to explain to families how our new school values 

(that you helped to select!) will be used to inform our school approach to student engagement. Join us at APS from 4.30pm – 5pm 

to learn more about this exciting program. You’ll also have the opportunity to learn about how the Compass Parent Portal can be 

used to keep you updated on important information.   

Prep/1 and 2/ 3 Swimming Program 

Next week, students from our Prep/1 and 2/ 3 classes will be participating in our two-week intensive swimming program. This will 

run from Monday August 7th to Friday August 18th for those students who have made payment and returned consent forms. Just a 

reminder to families to ensure their child brings a plastic bag with their swimming clothes and a clean towel each day they are 

attending.   

Christopher O’Brien 

Assistant Principal 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Monday 24th July, the P/1 students celebrated the milestone of reaching 100 Days of 

learning at school. The day began with families joining us for a parade and dancing. 

Students came dressed representing 100. There were many old people, superhero capes and 

some dressed with 100 items on them! We shared many collections of 100 items that were 

collected at home…shells, Pokémon cards, marbles, pumpkin seeds, Lego and more. 

The day was spent completing various fun activities. We made crowns, decorated biscuits, made 

craft, sang and shared birthday cake! 

Thanks to all the families that made a huge effort in preparing their child for the day. It was 

an amazing day that will be talked about for a very long time! 

STEM AT APS 

The students in Grade 4/5 and 6 have been participating in a six-week coding and robotics program 

facilitated by Ardoch Youth Foundation. The program aims to dive deeper into the use and study of 

robotics. The pilot program entitled “Robotics Club,” involves the placement of a facilitator and group of 

up to 4 volunteers into the school for six 1-hour sessions. The sessions are focused on using the Tech Box 

equipment that was donated to the school by Ardoch several years ago. This includes the programming of 

Edison robots. 

 



 

    

  

            

   



 

                                                                                                   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

KINDER BUDDIES 

 Select students from the Year 6 class have been chosen to participate in an ongoing buddy program 

commencing in Term 3 and running throughout Term 4. Students will visit our Ardeer PS onsite kinder 

Wednesdays on a fortnightly basis. Among a range of learning opportunities, the program is aimed at 

strengthening the social and emotional capabilities of the selected students, whilst supporting the 

kindergarten students to transition to primary school. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PARENT/CAREGIVER/GUARDIAN OPINION SURVEY 

WE WANT OUR PARENTS / CAREGIVERS / GUARDIANS TO TELL US WHAT THEY 

THINK! 

Our school is conducting a survey to find out what families think of our school. The Parent / Caregiver / 

Guardian Opinion Survey is an annual survey offered by the Department of Education that is designed to 

assist schools in gaining an understanding of families’ perceptions of school climate, student behaviour, 

and student engagement. The survey is optional, but we encourage all families to participate in this 

survey. Our school will use the survey results to help inform and direct future school planning and 

improvement strategies.  

All families are invited to participate in the survey. 

The Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey will be open from Monday 7 August to Friday 8 

September 2023. 

The survey will be conducted online, only takes 20 minutes to complete, and can be accessed at any 

convenient time within the survey period on desktop computers, laptops, tablets or smartphones. The 

online survey will be available in English and 10 other languages including Arabic, Greek, Hakha Chin, 

Hindi, Japanese, Punjabi, Simplified Chinese, Somali, Turkish, and Vietnamese. 

Last year we used the survey results to plan a range of initiatives to support improved parent and school 

partnerships.  

 

Please speak to your child’s teacher if you would like more information. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHILD SAFE STANDARDS 

Andrew Fuller and Parents Victoria Vodcast Series 

Join Andrew Fuller, Clinical Psychologist as he is interviewed by Gail McHardy from Parents Victoria. In 

this series of six short interviews, Andrew discusses the role of parents in bullying prevention and the 

importance of building resilience in kids. Access to our school Bullying Prevention policy can be found 

here. 

https://fuse.education.vic.gov.au/ResourcePackage/LandingPage?ObjectId=99d272c5-e02a-40c6-9934-0d5f3cc78c5c&SearchScope=All
https://www.ardeerps.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/bullying_prevention_policy.pdf


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                              

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All families were sent letters with their own 

unique code. Please download the Compass 

app and connect ASAP. Important reminders, 

updates, letters, notes etc. will be circulated via 

this platform throughout 2022. Please contact 

the office if you require a new sign in. 

Please follow us on Instagram 

Ardeer.PS 

All families should now be connected to their child’s 2022 

class. This is a wonderful platform to see your child’s learning 

progression as you connect with their learning portfolio. If 

you have not connected and require a new sign in code, 

please see your child’s teacher ASAP. 

GET CONNECTED 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


